M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Mark Lloyd, Planning and Development Services Manager



Connie Pulcipher, Senior City Planner

FROM:

Chris Cheng, City Planner

SUBJECT:
Background Information for Temporary Outdoor Sales in C3 Zoning Districts (Fringe Commercial District)

DATE:

June 5, 2009

On Thursday, June 4th, I conducted a windshield survey of businesses that are conducting temporary outdoor sales in the City of Ann Arbor C3 zoning district.  The following business was identified as selling items NOT sold on a regular basis from within the principal building on the same lot:

· Produce Station Garden Center (Boulevard Plaza on Stadium Boulevard)

This business was issued a Zoning Compliance Permit (ZCOM09-0016) on 3/31/09, prior to the time that Planning and Development Services staff determined that there is not a provision in the C3 zoning district allowing certain temporary outdoor sales.  The permit is valid for 6 months.  

Not listed in this memo are numerous gas/service stations throughout the city selling mulch, which is not part of the station’s principal sales.  Many of these stations are in the C3 District, however, we have not historically enforced this type of sale.  It should also be noted that numerous inquiries have been made recently in regards to temporary outdoor sales of Red Wings merchandise and fire works in the C3 district.   These application requests are currently on hold until further guidance is provided to city staff.  

Attached is a zoning letter of notification to the business noted in this memo.  

Attachments:
Zoning Notification Letter

